THE METROPOLITAN WATER DISTRICT

OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA
Date: April 16,2018
To: Area residents
From: Salvador Vazquez, Community Relations Program Manager
Subject: Palos Verdes Reservoir Rehabilitation

The Metropolitan Water District of Southern California (Metropolitan) will be performing construction
activities within 500 feet of your residence as part of the Palos Verdes Reservoir Rehabilitation Project.
The Palos Verdes Reservoir provides important operational storage and hydraulic flexibility for
Metropolitan’s distribution system. This project is a key element of Metropolitan’s on-going
Infrastructure Reliability Program to ensure our water distribution system continues to provide a reliable
water supply to our 26 member agencies that serve 19 million customers.

The scope of the construction work includes upgrading a reservoir drain in the southern portion of the
reservoir property. Associated work will include equipment traversing the southern area of the property
for access and installation activities, demolition of the existing v-drain, excavation, soil backfilling, re-
compaction, and additional construction staff in the vicinity.

This work is scheduled to begin on April 19, 2018 and is anticipated to be completed by May 11, 2018.
The work at this location may create an inconvenience due to noise from the equipment necessary for the
drain installation. The contractor will make every effort to minimize any inconvenience by following city
construction requirements for work hours and truck traffic, which will only be permitted between

7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.

The water supply to homes and/or businesses will not be affected. We ask for your understanding and
patience as every effort will be made to minimize the inconveniences from this vital project.

Should you have any questions, please contact me at (213) 217-6752, svazquez@mwdh20.com.

Salvador Vazquez

SV/ig

Be California Friendly® - visit Bewaterwise.com® for valuable tips and money-saving rebates.



